Dear Councilman Ryu,

I am a CD4 resident and voter who is concerned about 6th Street safety.

As you know, the 6th street residential corridor between Fairfax and La Brea experiences regular collisions. There have been hundreds of crashes and at least two pedestrian fatalities in the last five years alone.

To address the rate of crashes on 6th Street, LADOT recommended a "road diet" which wouldreconfigure lanes to reduce speeding and provide for safer turns without impacting drive-time. In addition, it will actually add parking spaces during peak hours.

The plan has been unanimously endorsed by the neighborhood council for the area - Mid City West - as well as local homeowner, resident, and business associations, and citywide mobility organizations.

I urge you to support it.

With your leadership, we can save lives and help create a more livable city.

Thank you for your consideration,